
 

 

File OF-Tolls-Group1-E101-2009-02 01 
4 June 2009 
 
 
Mr. Jerry H. Farrell 
1 First Canadian Place 
100 King Street West 
Toronto, ON   M5X 1B2 
Facsimile: 416-863-4592 
 
 
Dear Mr. Farrell: 
 

Enbridge Pipelines Inc. request for revised interim toll methodology approval on 
Line 9 for the period of 1 January 2008 to 30 April 2009 

 
The Board has received Enbridge’s 21 May 2009 letter, including its proposal for revising past 
interim tolls and comments concerning an expected timeframe to file final tolls for 2008, 2009, 
and 2010.  The Board notes that Enbridge’s letter was in response to the Board’s letter of  
1 May 2009 providing an opportunity for shippers and other interested persons to comment on 
interim tolls for 1 January 2008 to 30 April 2009 and NOVA Chemicals’ comments concerning 
2008 final tolls contained in its letter of 27 April 2009.  No comments were received from other 
parties. 
 
The Board has reviewed Enbridge’s proposed methodology for revised interim tolls for  
1 January 2008 to 30 April 2009.  The Board has also considered the letter from NOVA 
Chemicals.  Taking into account that the methodology proposed by Enbridge is consistent with 
that approved by the Board in its interim toll order effective 1 May 2009 and noting that 
methodology is not based on the Transportation Service Agreement from the RH-3-2008 
proceeding, the Board approves this revised interim methodology.  The Board also notes that 
Enbridge stated in its letter that if the methodology is approved it will file an application for new 
interim tolls and a true-up calculation for this entire time period by 15 June 2009. 
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In the 27 April 2009 letter from NOVA Chemicals it requested the Board to take appropriate 
steps to require Enbridge to finalize 2008 tolls as soon as possible.  The Board notes that in its 
letter of 21 May 2009, Enbridge stated that all cost information for 2008 is not yet known and it 
anticipates filing an application for final tolls for 2008, 2009 and 2010 in September 2009.  If 
Enbridge is unable to meet this timeframe it is directed to file a letter with the Board and 
interested parties explaining the reason and the anticipated timeframe for the filing. 
 
Enbridge is directed to serve a copy of this letter on Line 9 and Mainline shippers and parties to 
the RH-3-2008 Proceeding. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
 
 
Claudine Dutil-Berry 
Secretary of the Board 
 


